
Public notice of the Environment Minister’s approval of Wellington City 
Council’s Proposed District Plan Tranche 2 deadline extension. 

 
Pursuant to Clause 10A, Part 1 of the Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA), Wellington City Council 
(Council) gives notice of the extension to the Proposed District Plan (PDP) provisions notified under 
Part 1 of Schedule 1 to the RMA (Tranche 2 provisions).  
 
In a letter dated 5 June 2024, Council requested an extension of the timeframe for making decisions 
on the Tranche 2 Proposed District Plan provisions to the Minister for the Environment (Minister 
Simmonds). Minister Simmonds accepted the request for an extension in a letter dated 02 August 
2024. The letter grants a 12-month extension. Council is now required to give decisions on the Tranche 
2 provisions by 18 July 2025.   
 
Tranche 2 provisions are those considered by the District Plan Hearings Panel in hearing streams 6 – 
11 and a final wrap-up hearing. They were all notified under Part 1, Schedule 1 of the RMA. Detail on 
these hearing streams can be found here. 
 
The full letter sent by Minister for the Environment Penny Simmonds confirming the extension to the 
decision-making deadline is available on our website wellington.govt.nz/districtplandecisions. 

If you have any questions on the Proposed District Plan please contact the District Plan Team by phone 
on 021 198 7136 or by email at district.plan@wcc.govt.nz. 

 
 
 

https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/plans-policies-and-bylaws/district-plan/proposed-district-plan/hearings-information/hearings-topics-and-schedule
https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/plans-policies-and-bylaws/district-plan/proposed-district-plan/decision-making-and-status-of-provisions

